
LYMINSTER & CROSSBUSH PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the meeting held on July 2nd, 2024 

 Venue; The Beefeater,Crossbush. 

Clerk to the Council; Mrs. Carol Hatton 

Email. Clerk@lyminsterandcrossbush-pc.gov.uk  

Present. 

Cllr S. Langmead. vice chairman.  

Cllr M. Ashman. 

Cllr A. Lark. 

District Councilor. Steve Hill.  

Clerk; Mrs. Carol Hatton. 

 

1. WELCOME AND APOLOGIES. Cllr Thompson sent her apologies. 
Cllr’s Murphy and May were not in attendance.  

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST. There were no new declarations. 
3. AGREE & SIGN OFF LAST MEETING’S MINUTES. These were agreed 

and signed off by the vice chairman Cllr Langmead.   
4. PARISHIONERS’ QUESTIONS. No parishioners attended.  
5. FINANCE. The Clerk reported that Current Account stands at 

£4332.95p. The savings account at £2688.98. The Clerk had 
circulated the up-to-date financial statement to all the councilors. 

6. District Councilor Steve Hill attended the meeting.  Cllr Ashman 
voiced concern that where the existing A284 joins the new Bypass 
the speed limit goes from 40 to 50. The traffic joining the Bypass will 
have to contend with traffic moving much faster. Clerk to contact 
Simon Neville requesting the speed limit be reduced to 40mph.  



The Clerk reported that the brambles and weeds were overgrown on 
the approach to Arundel station, making it difficult for wheelchair 
users to negotiate the pavement.  She asked the station staff to 
address this with the Green Team who deal with these issues.   
Katrina or Felicity from the Green Team are to be nudged. 

Cllr Hill asked if we wanted anything environmentally dealt with, and if so 
to contact him and he would support any projects. 

The naming of the new road was discussed, and the /clerk reported that 
she had been in touch with the relevant bodies asking if we could have 
input. We have been asked to offer names for the bridge going over the 
bypass and the stretch of road on the A284 which will be defunct. She 
suggested that the bridge be called Dragon’s Bridge and the stretch of 
road, Knucker Copse. She is to ask the council to put forward 
suggestions.  

7. Planning.  An up-to-date list of the most recent planning 
applications and decisions has been circulated to the councilors.  
Clerk to request information from ADC regarding the illuminated 
signs for McDonalds. 

The meeting closed at 20.00.  

The next meeting is scheduled for September 3rd, 2024.  


